In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Open Meeting with President Edmondson Board of Trustees' Meeting Update
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/08
- · Righ-to-Know Training
- · Bloodborne Pathogen Training
- · Time/Attendance Reports
- · HR Forms Available Online

General Announcements

- Summer School Registration Begins Today
- · Applications to Live in Environmental House Due March 20
- · Engineering Field Trip
- · 'What's on Your Schedule for January 2009?'
- · AU- Florence Time is Running Out See Below
- · Irish Traditional Music Class
- · Live and Learn Fall 2008
- · Call for Work!
- · Rochester, NY Networking Opportunity, Appointments Will Fill Quickly!
- · Mock Interview Week March 24-28, 2008
- · Vote Eric Walton for Student Senate Vice President
- · PostSecret with Frank Warren
- Attention AMA Silent Auction Donaters!
- Math Club Talk
- · Recharge!
- Buy and Sell Board
- · Civil War Diaries
- · Let DOT Assist in Your Travel Plans

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
4:30 SOE Faculty Candidate - Dr. Joshua Hertz	12:10 Meeting with President Edmondson	10:00 Bloodborne Pathogen Training
7:30 The Costs of the Iraq War	12:20 'What's on Your Schedule for January 2009?'	11:00 2008 Health and Wellness Fair!
Civil War Diaries	5:15 Off-Campus Living Forum7:00 PostSecret with Frank Warren	Recharge 12:20 Math Club Talk 1:00 Right-to-Know Training (Hazcom)

5:30 \$mart \$tart Workshop
7:00 Conor Mahony, Irish
Songwriter/Playwright

• Men's & Women's Swim
Meet

Open Meeting with President Edmondson - Board of Trustees' Meeting Update

President Edmondson will provide an update to the campus community on the Board of Trustees' meeting held in Februrary in New York City. Faculty, staff, and students are invited to join him on Tuesday, March 18 in Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

There is no emergency or crisis. The informational session will begin at 12:10 p.m. and end at 1p.m. This is a closed meeting and not open to the general public or press.

Refreshments will be served.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/08

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2008 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2008-09 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2008-09 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday-Friday.

Attachment: Alfred Univerisity Financial Aid Application Form

back to top Send Email Reminder

Righ-to-Know Training

All employees need to attend one session of Right to Know training (Hazcom) each year. The next-to-last class for the 2007-08 academic year will be offered Wednesday, March 19, 2008 at 1 p.m. in Nevins Theater, PCC.

All employees have the right to know the properties and potential safety and health hazards of substances to which they may be exposed. Such knowledge is essential to reducing the risk of occupational illness and injury.

Must preregister - call 2196 or 3020; or e-mail cartella@alfred.edu or perrydr@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bloodborne Pathogen Training

The last Bloodborne Pathogen Training class for 2007-08 will be offered Wednesday, March 19, at 10 a.m. in the Nevins Theater at Powell Campus Center.

BBP training is required for anyone with the potential to come into contact with bodily fluids: RAs, RDs, Physical Plant, Custodians, Maintenance, Technicians, appropriate faculty, and AU Resuce Squad.

Prer-egistration is a must; please call 3020 or 2196 or e-mail **perrydr@alfred.edu** or **cartella@alfred.edu** to register.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Time/Attendance Reports

Reminder:

Non-Exempt Employees - Approved timesheets are to be forwarded to the Payroll Department no later than 12:00 p.m. on the Tuesday following the end of the pay period.

Exempt Employees - Approved attendance reports are to be forwarded to Human Resources Services no later than 5 days after the end of the month.

back to top Send Email Reminder

HR Forms Available Online

Human Resources would like to remind you that there are many Human Resources forms on the HR Web site. Many are still using outdated forms, which don't necessarily provide complete information. Please check out the link below for the most up-to-date versions. Thank you.

Link: http://our.alfred.edu/index.cfm/fuseaction/hr.Forms.cfm

back to top Send Email Reminder

Summer School Registration Begins Today

Summer School registration begins today. Please check BannerWeb for a complete list of summer classes and visit the Summer School Web site for further information.

A full-color, PDF version of the Summer School Schedule Booklet is attached. Copies of the printed Booklet (with green and white cover) may also be obtained at the Student Service Center, the Mail Room and the Office of Summer Programs in Carnegie (top floor).

Link: Summer School Website

Attachment: Summer School Schedule Booklet

back to top Send Email Reminder

Applications to Live in Environmental House Due March 20

Applications are being accepted to live in the Environmental House, 16 Park St. The house is a University residence open to all students who wish to live with other students who have similar interests in living in an environmentally friendly way.

Applications can be obtained from room 319 Science Center. Questions can be directed to Michele Hluchy, room 330 Science Center (**fhluchy@alfred.edu**)

back to top Send Email Reminder

Engineering Field Trip

The Career Development Center in co-sponsorship with Saint-Gobain Containers is taking reservations for a field trip on Thursday, March 20, 2008 to the Port Allegany, PA facility.

There is no cost to students! Lunch included.

Reservations are now being accepted on a first-come, first served basis. If you are in a class that this field trip is mandatory, please make your reservation early. Space is limited!

How to sign up:

Contact the CDC by calling 607.871.2164 or send an e-mail to **cdc@alfred.edu**, subject line Saint-Gobain Containers Field Trip. Please include your name, class year, major(s), preferred phone/cell number and e-mail.

Saint-Gobain Containers requests that everyone wear pants/slacks (no dresses), jeans are acceptable but should have no tips or tears, long-sleeve shirts and full hard-soled shoes (no sneakers, sandals or canvas type shoes).

Saint-Gobain Containers will provide safety glasses for everyone while they tour the facility. No cameras or cell phones with cameras will be allowed; cell phones should be left on the bus while on the facility tour.

Bus will depart from McLane Center parking lot promptly at 8 a.m.

back to top Send Email Reminder

'What's on Your Schedule for January 2009?'

and "What's on Your Schedule for Summer 2008?"

Tuesday, March 18 12:20-1:10 p.m. Science Center, Room 402

The Biology Seminar Series continues with Dr. Cheryld Emmons illustrating and describing previous Belize trips and explaining how students can prepare for the January 2009 trip by registering for the fall 2009 orientation course.

Also, Tim Wentworth, senior biology major, will give an illustrated talk on his summer 2007 internship at Jackson Laboratories, Mount Desert Island, ME.

Refreshments will be provided.

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU- Florence Time is Running Out - See Below

The deadline for signing up for the upcoming AU-Florence trip is Monday, March 17, 2008. There are also many courses which you can take; it is not just for drawing. Please see the attachment which has information as well as the participant applications.

Attachment: AU_in_Florencehandout08.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

Irish Traditional Music Class

The Alfred community is invited to a presentation on Irish traditional music by Irish guitarist and songwriter Conor Mahony on Thursday, March 20 at 2:20 p.m. in Miller 302. Mahony has performed and recorded with some of Ireland's best artists and is in residence at AU for three days, thanks to funding from the National Endowment for the Humanities.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Live and Learn Fall 2008

The Gary Horowitz Service Learning Center will begin operations this fall in Joel's House. The Horowitz

Center will offer a select group of students a special interest-type residence while they develop and complete a yearlong service learning project as a team.

For application details, come to the information session on 3/25 at 5 p.m. in Perlman 218. Interested students should contact Dr. Ariana Huberman at huberman@alfred.edu.

The National Service Learning Clearinghouse defines service learning as a teaching and learning strategy that integrates meaningful community service with instruction and reflection to enrich the learning experience, teach civic responsibility, and strengthen communities.

Link: http://www.servicelearning.org

back to top Send Email Reminder

Call for Work!

Figuratively Speaking: Exploring the Female Form.

We are looking for submissions of art work for a student-run exhibition exploring the female form. We are accepting any medium. Add another show to your resume!

If you are interested in submitting work please contact Stephanie Mager or Megan MacNeill. slm5@alfred.edu or MTM5@alfred.edu

DEADLINE FOR WORK IS MARCH 28!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Rochester, NY - Networking Opportunity, Appointments Will Fill Quickly!

The Career Development Center is taking appointments for our next Employer-in-Residence: Mr. Bruce Kulp (H'00).

Bruce will be available to give career advice, provide a critique of your resume, information about working in Rochester, NY, interviewing skills and/or how to network. These are NOT employment interviews; they are for your own education and information.

Bruce Kulp is currently employed at One Communications as a Sr. Product Development Manager. While these are not interviews for employment he has a particular interest in meeting with students from marketing, communications, finance, and electrical engineering programs.

Date: Tuesday, March 18, 2008

Appointment hours: 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (last available time 3:15 p.m.)

Length of Appointment: 45 minutes Location: Career Development Center.

Deadline to sign up: Midnight, March 17, 2008 or until all appointments are filled.

This opportunity is open to all students. Space is limited so sign up early!

How to sign up:

Appointments are available on a first-come, first-served basis our website. **www.alfred.edu/cdc/** Click on "Student or Alumni Login." Log into Saxon JobLink using your ID and password per the instructions. Next click on "On-Campus Recruiting & Resume Collections."

Be at the CDC a few minutes prior to your scheduled time. Bruce will have an office here and he will come out and get you when he's ready for you.

Due to the short notice of this event, no reminder emails will be sent out.

All policies regarding on-campus recruiting are in effect for this Employer-In-Residence.

http://www.alfred.edu/cdc...

Please contact us if you have any questions.

Link: Saxon JobLink

back to top Send Email Reminder

Mock Interview Week - March 24-28, 2008

Interviewing is a skill that can and needs to be developed with practice. Schedule one (or more) mock interviews and learn how to effectively present yourself and market your skills. For more information contact the Career Development Center, 871-2164 or cdc@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Vote Eric Walton for Student Senate Vice President

There is currently a run-off for Student Senate Vice President that will last until 4 p.m. Wednesday, March 19. Please help to elect me and allow me to be your voice in improving our campus. Log Onto BLACKBOARD to VOTE.

back to top Send Email Reminder

PostSecret with Frank Warren

Frank Warren, the founder of the PostSecret project will be speaking in Holmes Auditorium on Tuesday, March 18th at 7pm. Thousands around the world have trusted Frank with their secrets. Frank has compiled many secrets he has received into 4 published books and updates his website with new secrets every Sunday(http://postsecret.blogspo...). Come listen to Frank's story about the PostSecret project and hang around for a book signing following the lecture. Brought to you by SAB. Link: PostSecret with Frank Warren Facebook Event Page

back to top Send Email Reminder

Attention AMA Silent Auction Donaters!

If you and/or your department plans on donating a giftbasket or gift certificate to the AMA silent auction please e-mail Jessica Marble at **jrm9@alfred.edu** with a description of your donation. All gifts can be picked up starting Monday March, 17 untill Wednesday March 19.

The AMA silent Auction will be held on March 21 outside of the Knight Club during lunch hours and March 22 in the Knight club from 11-5. Faculty, Staff, Students, and the community are welcome to attend and help support the American Marketing Association on their trip to their International Collegiate Conference April 4-6.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Math Club Talk

Event Date: 3/19/2008 Event Time: 12:20 -1:10 p.m. Location: Myers Hall, Room 228

The AU Math Club will host Dr. Joseph Petrillo of AU's Division of Mathematics who will present, "Slices of pi." Pizza, drinks, and pie will be served. All are welcome to attend.

Abstract. In this talk, we will learn why pi has fascinated millions of people for thousands of years.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Recharge!

Your health is what keeps you going and going and going. How do you keep going without a recharge?

It's time for the 2008 Alfred University Health and Wellness Fair, Wednesday, March 19, 2008 in the Knight Club from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. Visit with community agencies, AU staff, and student groups that care about student health and can help you keep going!

There will be prizes, free stuff and plenty of information.

The Health and Wellness Fair is sponsored by the Counseling and Student Development Center and the Health and Wellness Program. For information email **csdc@alfred.edu**, or call Pam Schu, Health and Wellness Educator at 607-871-2300.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Buy and Sell Board

Have an item you want to buy or sell. Check out the buy and sell board by using the link below. Link: **Buy and Sell Board**

back to top Send Email Reminder

Civil War Diaries

Join the Baker's Bridge Historical Association for its next meeting on Monday, March 17, at 7:30 p.m. The speaker, Dr. Wende Bush, will give a presentation based on diaries kept by her ancestor during the Civil War while he was in Andersonville Prison.

All of the society's meetings are free and open to the public. Refreshments are served afterward.

Location: Meeting House on Hamilton Hill Road in Alfred Station. Link: **Baker's Bridge Historical Assoc. of Alfred Station**

back to top Send Email Reminder

Let DOT Assist in Your Travel Plans

The attached link for the state Department of Transportation will allow you to look at road and weather conditions.

Link: http://www.travelinfony.com

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews